
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

INFRASTRUCTURE OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEE

HELD ON 24 JANUARY 2008


IOS.14/08
CARLISLE RENAISSANCE “GROWING CARLISLE” AN ECONOMIC STRATEGY FOR THE CARLISLE CITY COUNCIL
The Head of Economic and Tourism Services presented report DS.14/08 advising that the draft Economic Strategy had been reviewed in the light of comments received during the consultation period.  The Carlisle Partnership Executive meeting on 4 October 2007 had made the draft Strategy available for a consultation period of six weeks up to the middle of November 2007.  The consultation process had included consideration and scrutiny of the draft by the City Council Executive and Overview and Scrutiny Committees and by the relevant County Council Committees.

The major areas identified from the consultation where changes or clarifications were needed were as follows:

(a) Justifying growth and how the Strategy dealt with population change.

(b) Clarifying Carlisle’s region and its regional role.

(c) Climate change.

(d) How priorities were to be identified.

(e) Delivery arrangements.

A copy of the revised draft Economic Strategy which had been approved by the Carlisle Partnership Executive at its meeting on 7 January 2008 was submitted.  Also provided was an analysis by the Centre for Regional Economic Development, University of Cumbria, off all the consultation responses.

The Executive had on 21 January 2008 (EX.010/08) referred the draft Economic Strategy to this Committee for consideration and comments back to the next meeting of the Executive prior to consideration being given to referring the Strategy to Council for adoption.

The following questions and observations were raised in discussion:

(a) Tourism should be a major part of the City’s commitment to economic development, but there appeared to be little reference to Tourism generally within the draft Economic Strategy.

Mr Beaty replied that although the Strategy did not include a separate section devoted to Tourism, that had been covered in various elements.  Tourism would be captured as an area of activity in the Action Plan.

(b) Traffic congestion and car parking provision were quoted overwhelmingly as barriers to growth across all sectors.  A Member said that he had asked the John Lewis Partnership for their view on the criteria employed prior to locating in towns/cities and been advised that access by car and parking provision was a primary consideration.  A certain amount of vehicle movement was required and he was concerned that the strategy appeared to be moving in the other direction.

In response Mr Beaty clarified that the section detailed the barriers to growth identified by businesses already located in the area.   A balance required to be struck between the capacity of the retail market and scope for future business growth.

(c) Certain issues were out with the remit of the City Council e.g. VAT registration and IT broadband and it was important for the Council to focus upon areas where it could have an impact.

(d) In response to a question, Mr Beaty said that multi-storey car parks had not been considered in the context of the document.

(e) Further to a question regarding business optimism/pessimism, Mr Beaty outlined the responses received.   Limited networking opportunities existed within the city centre which linked back to the under development of the evening economy in Carlisle.  That resulted in Carlisle being perceived as a less attractive place to work for young professionals in particular.

(f) It was noted that relatively few consultation responses had been received from private businesses within Carlisle.

Mr Beaty advised that discussions had taken place on a one to one basis with business leaders and also with the Chamber of Commerce.  They were comfortable with the content of the draft Strategy and that it could be progressed.

The Economic Development and Enterprise Portfolio Holder added that many businesses were represented at the large employers affinity group.

(g) Members fully accepted the need for private sector involvement in the Strategy, but reiterated concerns regarding the role of elected members of the City Council and County Council in the effective scrutiny of the activities and performance of the Board in fulfilling its duties.

In response, Mr Beaty said that the Board acknowledged the need for clarity of that issue which would be looked at in the coming months.

(h) Members recognised the importance of population growth for Carlisle and stressed once again the need for an annual increase in affordable and social housing provision.

RESOLVED – That the observations of the Committee on the revised Economic Strategy, as detailed above, be conveyed to the Executive.







